
 
 
February 13, 2023  
 
NOTICE:  Neighborhood Open House  
  Proposed 2023 Pinewood Elementary Safe Routes to School Sidewalk Project 

DATE:  Tuesday, February 21, 2023 

TIME:   4:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

PLACE:  Monticello City Hall – Academy Room 
  505 Walnut Street – Suite 1 
  Monticello, MN 55362 
 
 

The City of Monticello is hosting an open house to share project information and gather input 
from property owners within the proposed 2023 Pinewood Elementary Safe Routes to School 
sidewalk project areas, as shown on the attached maps. The proposed project primarily 
includes sidewalk and pedestrian flasher improvements.   

City staff would like to receive input and comments from the public about the project. The 
proposed project consists of additions of sidewalk on W 6th Street, W 4th Street, and Elm Street. 
Where sidewalk is installed, driveways will be replaced within the City owned right of way or 
temporary easements. Restoration after construction will consist of sodding and trees.  

Property owners and interested residents are welcome to stop in at their convenience between 
4:00p.m. – 6:00 p.m. at the Monticello Community Center in the Academy Room.  All are 
welcome to review the project layout and discuss any specific questions or concerns with city 
staff. 

The City Council will make the final decision on proceeding with the construction of this project.  
For more information please contact: 

Matt Leonard, City Engineer / Public Works Director 
Phone: 763-271-3271 
Email: matt.leonard@ci.monticello.mn.us  

mailto:matt.leonard@ci.monticello.mn.us

